
Talloires Network Expands in Ukraine

Rectors and faculty from as many as 46 institutions of higher education in Ukraine will gather June 7 to strengthen civic roles and social responsibilities of their universities through commitments to the principles of the Talloires Declaration.  Since its establishment in 2009, the Association of Ukrainian Universities has served to advance the quality of scholarship and teaching in the country’s diverse higher education system, constructing opportunities internally as well as engaging with colleagues on the global scene.  This year’s conference will focus on “The Geopolitical Priorities of Ukraine in the Global World” and will be hosted by Petro Mohyla Black Sea University in Sevastopol, June 6-10.  In the special event on June 7, Professor Donald Wertlieb, former Chairman of the Eliot-Pearson Department of Child Development at Tufts University (USA) and Senior Liaison for the Talloires Network will address the conference on the “Engaged University, Enhanced Education:
The Talloires Network Opportunity” as part of a celebration where Rectors will articulate their interests and progress in expanding higher education civic engagement programs through teaching, research, and public service through membership in the Talloires Network.  Commitment letters will be signed in the context of academic solidarity and collective impact, building important bridges among Ukrainian universities and with their counterparts throughout the world.

Petro Mohyla Black Sea University (PMBSU) joined the Talloires Network in 2006 and was among the 20 institutions profiled in the 2011 book The Engaged University: International Perspectives on Civic Engagement.  Noteworthy is its strong record of leading-edge innovation in service-learning and community partnership with positive and sustained impacts in its city, region and nation. Student outcomes have been enhanced across several disciplines and international collaborations have leveraged the success of PMBSU Fulbright Scholars pursuing important projects in the US and Ukraine.  This collaborative focus now seeks to engage additional Ukrainian universities in the work and spirit of the Talloires Network,  joining Luhansk Taras Shevchenko National University and Mykolayiv State Agrarian University, our two other current members.  We look forward to welcoming new members who will join as part of the June 7 celebration.

